
 
  

TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 

JACKSON ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 

DIVISION OF SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT 

1625 Hollywood Drive 

JACKSON, TENNESSEE 38305-4316 

 

7/20/2017 

SPECIAL WASTE APPROVAL 

Permit # 0307182017 

 

 

Craig Almanza, Landfill Gas Manager 

Former EWS Landfill 

200 Omar Circle 

Camden, TN 38320 

  

 

Re:   Special Waste Approval 
(1) Leachate Treatment Solids from Industrial Waste Cell (IWC) 

(2) West Camden Landfill - (SNL 03 000 0247) 

 

 

Dear Mr. Almanza: 

 

Rule 0400-11-.01(4)(b) of the regulation promulgated under the authority of the Tennessee Solid Waste 

Disposal Act states that: “Except as may be specifically allowed in the permit, an operator may not accept 

for processing or disposal at his facility any special waste unless and until specifically approved to do so 

in writing by the Department.” 

 

This letter will serve as approval to the Former EWS Landfill for monthly disposal of 50 tons of solids 

generated from treatment of IWC leachate in the West Camden Sanitary Landfill (SNL 03 000 0247). 

 

Based upon review of the submitted special waste application dated July 18, 2017 and the attached 

analytical report dated July 6, 2017, the Division of Solid Waste Management (DSWM) has determined 

the waste suitable for disposal in the West Camden Sanitary Landfill (SNL 03 000 0247) contingent upon 

the following conditions/restrictions: 

 

1) If the physical or chemical properties of the waste change significantly, the Division must be 

immediately notified for re-evaluation. 

2) Be advised that no free liquids may be associated with the disposal of this waste. 

3) A composite sample shall be collected for every 10 totes of solids generated and analyzed for 

TCLP Cadmium. A copy of the specific analysis to each load must accompany that load when 

transported to the landfill. 

4) The waste may be routinely managed with other solid waste at the facility. 

5) The waste must be transported separately, which will facilitate management at the landfill. 

6) The operator must have prior notice or prearranged schedule prior to transporting the waste to the 

facility. 
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If you continue to generate this waste you should be aware of Rule 0400-11-01-.01(4) which states: 

 

(i) Re-certify the accuracy of the information on a form provided by the Department every third 

year that there has not been a change in the waste stream or process generating the waste 

since the original approval was granted by the Department, and  

(ii) Recertification of this waste shall be submitted by July 1, 2020, and special waste approval 

will expire on July 1, 2020, if re-certification is not submitted. 

 

Be advised that the facility operator may refuse to accept any special waste, even if it has been approved 

in writing by the Division. 

 

If you have any questions please call Faith Crawford at (731) 512-1374. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Faith Crawford 

Environmental Scientist 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

Jackson Environmental Field Office 

 

 

 

 

James (Pete) Kelly  

Environmental Field Office Manager 

Division of Solid Waste Management 

Jackson Environmental Field Office 

 

 

 
cc: Adam Deckard, West Camden Landfill 

 Carlton Gibson, Waste Management 

 Central File, DSWM/Nashville 

Jackson Environmental Field Office File 


